

Nicholas J. Bronni Solicitor General Direct Dial: (501) 682-6302 nicholas.bronni@arkansasag.gov

December 14, 2022

Hon. Scott S. Harris Clerk Supreme Court of the United States One First Street, N.E. Washington, DC 20543

Re: Arkansas Times LP v. Waldrip, No. 22-379

Dear Mr. Harris:

I write on behalf of Respondents Mark Waldrip et al. to request a 30-day extension of the deadline for filing a brief in opposition to the petition for a writ of certiorari in this matter. The response is currently due on December 29, 2022. With this requested extension, the response would be due on January 30, 2023 (because January 28, 2023, is a Saturday).

A 30-day extension is reasonable and necessary because of other professional obligations. Along with other supervisory responsibilities, I and my staff are preparing for two oral arguments in the week of January 9, 2023, in the United States Court of Appeals for the Eighth Circuit—one of which was recently continued from that court's December sitting. Further, on December 5, 2022, one week after the Court ordered a response to the Petition, I argued before the Special Master in *Delaware v. Pennsylvania & Wisconsin* and *Arkansas v. Delaware*, Nos. 145 and 146.

Petitioner Arkansas Times LP previously obtained a 30-day extension of the time to file its petition, but it opposes Respondents' request for a commensurate extension.

Sincerely,

/s/ Nicholas J. Bronni

Nicholas J. Bronni

cc: Brian Hauss, bhauss@aclu.org, Counsel for Petitioner